October 13, 1994

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on October 13, 1994 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, 1000 Willowbrook Road with supervisors Richard Schweinsberg, Joseph Budai and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the September 8, 1994 meeting.

Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to approve the general fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to approve the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Nicholson subidivision contingent upon DER's approval of the planning modules.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to table the subdivision of Mr. Stelter for further review.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt Resolution #15-1994: this resolution approves the planning module of Nicholson subdivision plan.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to adopt resolution 16-1994: this resolution approves the Ordination of Links Drive.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to set the Halloween hours from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. on October 31, 1994.

Supervisor Richard Schweinsberg gave the fall road report. Mr. Schweinsberg stated the roads they had paved, he also stated that they had installed 413' of cross pipe, and 15 miles of berms/ditches had been cut and cleaned.

Mr. Schweinsberg then went on to state that the salt shed was to be constructed next week and should be done before the end of the month.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to advertise the 1991 Chevy police cruiser for sale. The minimum bid will be \$2,000.00.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to accept the letter of retirement from Police Officer Charles Jones.

Warren Allen questioned the board on the fact that not all of the township's road work has been completed, and that supervisor Richard Schweinsberg sent the road crew with the grader down to Taylor Township to do work for them. Mr. Allen believes that the Township should complete its road work first before helping other communities. Mr. Schweinsberg stated that he believes that Shenango Township should aid other small communities. Taylor Township was in a bind and Shenango Township helped them out.

Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that he was contact by Bob Dado from the Shenango Area High School asking that Shenango Township help his class with a W.W. II Community Commemorative Activity Program. Mr. Schweinsberg stated that he feels this is a good project and the other board members agree. There was then a motion by Joseph Budai and a second by Andrew Piccuta to enter into this project with Bob Dado's class.

Motion by Joseph Budai second By Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sparacińo Secretary-Treasurer